
STALMINE-WITH-STAYNALL PARISH COUNCIL 

Update from the clerk 4th April 2024 
 
 
Stalmine Play Ground Area 

Playground inspections for March 2024 showed that broken glass was clear by Wyre Council, and the it was water 
logged. There were no other issues.  
 
Swing Barrier and Signage at Hall Gate Lane  

The barrier and signage are now in place, and all parties concerned have been up-dated and given the codes for the 
locks that are being used to secure the site. The barrier is now operational as from April 2nd.  

Biodiversity Grant (hedgehogs are us highway project)  

Stalmine Primary School has now received the hedgehog gates provided by the council, which are being distributed to 
the children. I have received photographs from the school to provide evidence for the LCC. The school passes it’s 
thanks to the council.  

Keep Britain Tidy 

The litter pick held on the 23rd March was a quiet success, but all involved did a fantastic job.  

Blackpool Transport 

I have written to Blackpool transport with supporting photos to politely request the buses wait at Moss Side Lane, and 
not the Seven Stars bus stop. I have not received a response from Blackpool Transport.  

Carr End Lane 

I have sent Cllr Shedwick an email asking for any information he may have from the LCC in regards to the condition of 
Carr End Lane in Stalmine, and whether they plan to repair the road once the build is complete in that area of the 
village. He has spoken to me via phone call explaining he is away at present and will email me any details after 
looking into the matter further.  

Fence at Hall Gate Lane 

The Lengths man has installed a low-lying fence as discussed and agreed at March’s meeting, and a hedge row has 
been planted at the area by the Plants Man.  

Spids 

The posts have started to be installed at the sites around the village and the spids themselves are now ordered and 
being stored at Preesall. I will continue to co-ordinate the project and up-date accordingly.  

Bedding Plants 

The Plants Man has been informed to purchase the bedding plants from Cutts Nursery this year.  

Plough Display in Stalmine 

I have spoken to the Lengths Man and he will fill the bottom of the plough area with bark in due course as it was 
looking bare.  
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